STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF GERMANY AT THE 30TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(8th May 2018, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Germany to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of a comprehensive national report.
2. We also welcome Germany’s ratification of the United Nations Convention against Corruption in 2014, and commend Germany for promoting human rights education in her schools and law enforcement agencies.
3. Botswana further commends Germany for addressing the issue of racism through the National Plan against Racism of 2017, and for promoting equal pay for women and men for equivalent work through the Act to promote transparency of wage structures which entered into force on 6 July 2017.
4. While we note the progress made by Germany in promoting and protecting human rights, we make the following recommendations:
i. Continue to promote preventative measures against extremist attitudes and behavior in Germany; and

ii. Intensify measures to prevent racism against people of African descent.
5. We wish Germany a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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